BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS

MINUTES OF MEETING – Mar 10, 2015
Members Present: David Forrest, Roger Scheurer, Donald Zukowski, Pete Scolforo, and Jonathan Terry.
Others Present: Bob Nason, Chris Pompi, Bill Enser, Bill Navin, Mike Towler, Anthony Giarolo, Dickie Neales, and Cody Champagne. 
Acting Chair Forrest called the meeting to order at 4:30pm.
Commitments
The Board signed the commitment for February closings.
Abatements
None.
Water Dept
Cody Champagne from Blu Tower was present. They discussed the issue of the failing readers. They are going to look at some data and come up with a plan going forward. 
Sewer Dept 
None.
Highway/Cemetery Dept
Road Report - BRPC was not in attendance. The report is still being finalized and they have asked to be at the meeting on the 24th instead. 
Valley St. Bridge – The limit on the bridge is being dropped March 19th. Gill Engineering is currently working on the plans. The anticipated cost is $8,400 of which Lenox is covering half. 
Other
Department Budgets – The Board discussed with Bob Nason the various department budgets for FY16. Health insurance is projected to go up 11%. Liability insurance is also going up around 6% and snow and ice up 4.4%. Electric prices were locked in for three years and that time is expiring. Bob Nason said they are in negotiations and we should know the future cost in the next couple weeks. 
Capital Requests – Discussion resumed on the capital request items. Bob Nason had updated the spreadsheet and they briefly discussed what the end balance looks like at this juncture. One positive was that the Board of Assessors had released two years from the overlay adding 114,000 to available funds. The Board had voted to eliminate the purchase of a truck for Highway and Water as well as a valve exerciser. They voted to keep the intent to purchase a truck for Sewer and a trailer mounted flusher. Originally it was discussed that the old truck from Sewer could be bumped to another dept. Both the Highway and Water Departments expressed no desire for the aged vehicle. The bumping of vehicles would create unwanted results. It was decided the truck would most likely be sold. Dickie Neales spoke up to say that Highway personnel would like to be given the chance for input when these decisions are being weighed by the Board. They are the ones operating equipment on a daily basis and feel they should be invited to weigh in. Member Forrest replied that he had tried to reach out to the department weeks ago and that he agreed with Dickie. Member Forrest said a list from the guys addressing each piece of equipment and its anticipated needs would be helpful to start.  
Correspondence – The Board had two applications forwarded from the Planning Board. The first was a Special Permit application for AJT Realty Trust at 905 Pleasant St. The Board discussed the application and the need to clarify the location of the sewer easement before they recommend approval. The second application was for Matthew and Jennifer Carlino at Via Maria. The Board reviewed the application and discussed the intent to have a septic and well vs. tying into the water/sewer services available. Member Scheurer believes that the Town regulations state properties are obligated to tie in if the services are available in that area. Member Scheurer made a motion to request they comply with the regulation and tie in to Town Services. Member Zukowski seconded the motion and the vote was unanimous in favor. 
Executive Session
None
Minutes
Roger Scheurer made a motion to approve the minutes from Feb 24th as written. Member Terry seconded the motion and the vote was unanimous in favor.
The next BPW meeting will be Tuesday March 24th @ 4:30pm at the Airoldi Building.
The meeting adjourned at 6:30 PM
Respectfully submitted, 
Brandi Page
cc:
Selectman, Assessor, Clerk, Treasurer, Planning/Zoning Board, Building Inspector, Collector, and         Town Administrator, Highway Dept, Sewer Plant, and Water Plant
